
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Together We Can … Learn, Belong, Take Care of each other and this place 
 

Please help us as we strive to do our best at school 
 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Before Summer Break, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support and 

commitment to our school throughout the year.   James Park is fortunate to have so many dedicated students, 

parents and staff members who make this place so amazing.  Your countless volunteer hours truly make a big, 

positive difference to our school! Much, much, much appreciated!  Please check out this awesome link 

https://mailchi.mp/252b437dbe4f/tri-cities-literacy-news-for-june?e=cb89612ea2  about our Breakfast program 

and just some of our awesome James Park volunteers. 

 

Staffing Updates…so far 

The following teachers’ temporary contracts are running out by the end of June and will therefore not return to 

James Park next year:  Ms. Adebowale, Ms. Burke, Ms. Gujinovic, Ms. Kamali, Ms. MacDonald, Ms. Reis, Ms. 

Verhaeghe and Ms. Tong.  Ms. Campbell’s work at James Park will also come to an end this month, but unlike 

those teachers just mentioned, Ms. Campbell has resigned from our school district since she and her family will 

be moving to Ontario over the summer.  All the best and good luck ‘back east’.  I do want to thank all departing 

staff for fitting in so well with our school community as well as for their hard work over this past year.  We are 

also sad to see Ms. Edwards switch from our school to the district’s Inclusion Support Team but are glad for her 

to have this opportunity and wish her all the best.  Ms. Camele and Mr. Martin will re-join our staff in 

September.  Both will be working in our student services department.  Also joining our staff next year will be 

Ms. Lai.  She was the successful applicant for our grade 3/4/5 Montessori position.  Mr. Demetlika is looking 

forward to a full-time teacher librarian/learning common position and will be working will all students 

throughout the week.  Other reassignments in the school’s organization for next year are:  Ms. Bailey will be 

teaching a grade 1 class and Ms. Jorgenson will be teaching a grade 4/5 class.  Exciting for next year is also that 

we will have a full-time youth worker.  Congratulations to Ms. Lori Halcro who was the successful CUPE 

applicant for this position.  Unfortunately, this means that we have to say “Good-bye” to Ms. McCoy, but we 

wish her all the best at her new school.  Lastly, we also congratulate Ms. Bilechuk on her well-deserved 

retirement.  We thank her not only for her work in the James Park Library and as Ms. Jorgenson’s grade 3/4 

class share partner, but also for the many years of employment in our school district. 

 

Student Medication 

If you have left any medication to be kept at school for your child, we ask that you pick it up before summer 

break. Any unclaimed medication will be disposed of.   

 

Moving? 

If you are moving away from our community, please communicate this to us asap.  If you know about a family 

who moves into our catchment area, please advise them that our office will be open in the last week of August. 
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First Week of School 

The new school year starts on Tuesday, September 3 at 8:55 a.m.  On that day, all returning students are asked 

to go to their home classrooms from this year.  All NEWLY registered students are asked to go to our 

LIBRARY regardless of their grade, except our Kindergarten students.  Kindergarten students may come on 

September 3rd but are not required to come to school.  However, we do ask all parents of Kindergarten students 

to come to the gym at 8:55 a.m. to sign up for welcoming conversations during the first week in September.  

Please note that gr. 1 - 5 students will be dismissed after 30 to 45 minutes on this day.  Starting on Wednesday, 

September 4, all students (except Ks) will be in attendance for the full day – from 8:55 a.m. to 2:53 p.m. 

 

NEW Kindergarten Parents – CHEQ Survey 

If your child is starting Kindergarten in September, I highly encourage you to complete the Childhood 

Experiences Questionnaire (CHEQ Survey).  You can access information about this survey at UBC’s website 

http://blogs.ubc.ca/cheq/files/2019/03/CHEQGen-Info-201900219.pdf.  To complete this survey, please sign up 

on Tuesday, September 3 when you sign up for your child’s welcoming conversation with your teacher.  .  Our 

laptops will be available on Tuesday, September 10 or September 12.  The survey can be completed in Room 

202 on the second floor from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.   

 

School Supplies 

To view our school supply lists, please click on the following link:   https://schoolstart.ca/ Copies of the lists 

have also been sent home in your Child’s back pack.  If you choose not to use School Start Service, please use 

this list to shop anywhere you prefer.  The School Start Team  Telephone: 1-800-580-1868 

 

Ordered supplies will be given to you/your child on the first day of school to bring home for the first week.  We 

are asking that you label them and that your child(ren) bring them on Monday, September 9.  If you are a parent 

of a Kindergarten student, we are asking that you write a cheque for $50.  Please make out the cheque to James 

Park Elementary and indicate your child’s teacher on the cheque as well.  Or, even better, sign up with school 

cash online (as per previous email) and pay the fee online.  Who is my child’s teacher?  You will find this out 

on Friday, September 6 or Monday, September 9th and be able to use the School Online System shortly after we 

have finalized class placement. 

 

Changes to Our Lunch Routine  

Starting in September, we will be using the following lunch routine:  

Students will be eating their lunches from 12:00 p.m. to 12:20 p.m. in their classrooms.  Teachers will decide 

individually if their classes begin their lunch eating period earlier (i.e. 11:50 a.m.) or if students are given 

additional time to finish their lunch at 12:50 p.m. once they have returned to their classrooms.  Students will 

have 30 minutes from 12:20 p.m. to 12:50 p.m. to play outside. 

New next year will also be that all students will line up outside before coming inside.  At 12:50, each teacher 

will lead their students back into the building.  

This new routine will be implemented in support of our attempts to promote self-regulation for all learners. 

 

Brand New to James Park? 

WELCOME! If you have any questions in regard to the upcoming school year, please do not hesitate to contact 

me at mjankowiak@sd43.bc.ca.  If your child is new to James Park and in grades 1, 2, 3, 4 or 5, please go to the 

library, upstairs on the second floor.  Please bookmark our school’s webpage at 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/jamespark/Pages/default.aspx. 

 

Have a Great Summer  

On behalf of the James Park Community and myself, I wish you and your children an excellent summer 

holiday, hoping that you can create some fun memories that can be shared in September. Until then, stay safe 

and see you in the new school year! 
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SCHOOL CASH ONLINE WILL BE OPEN TO USE BY SEPTEMBER 10th for NEXT YEAR ITEMS 
 

 
 

James Park will be using E-forms this coming School Year.  After we finalize 
Homerooms, we will activate this system online.  We ask that you all use the 
online format of filling them out. (Only sign the ones that will be inside the 
Student Planners/Agendas if you do not have a computer) It will look like this 
below on the James Park Website. 



 
 

 
 

 



 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 

 


